


























Mike Catalano, Clerk
Tennessee Appellate Courts
100 Supreme Court Building
401 7th Avenue North
Nashville, TN 37219-1407

Re: Professional Privilege Tax

Mr. Catalano:

In response to your e-mail regarding request for comments regarding changes to the TBA proposed
changes to the Rules of Professional conduct (a copy of which is attached hereto), I would like to
comment on the professional privilege tax.

As a person unfortunate enough to have worked 90 hours per week for more than the last 6 years, but
still having made an average of less than $7,000.00 for the last 6 years and who has received no
government assistance, and has only been able to purchase @100.00 worth of used clothes per year
during said time and slept on friends' floors while trying to raise my son and support my wife before
she died in 2006, I would suggest that the rules regarding the professional privilege tax be that be that
if I am current with the pending year and have made arrangements with the TN Department of
Revenue satisfactory with them regarding any delinquent taxes I ov/e be deemed sufficient compliance
with the Rules of Professional Conduct.

I have been practicing more than 30 years, and there are years I made good money. Unfortunately
family issues, heath issues, and my pursuit of contingency cases in the past several years which have
not come to fruition have resulted in my present financial circumstances.

I have not give up and I am still hoping to make a million dollars or more in 2009, but there should be
some sort of provision for those unfortunate souls such as me who represent almost as many people
pro bono as not, are not particularly good businessmen, and live on less than Yz of the Federal Poverty
Income Guidelines. I do not know why people, including the Supreme Court Justices, think all
lawyers are rich.
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I do not even recall receiving any privilege tax fornl prior to this year, and if I did I could not pay it at
the time, as I would have had to choose between eating and paying the tax.

SiC!J~., V!~! {Jr'
Charles R. Curbo, TN Bar #006585
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E-Mail Notification -TBA Proposed Amendments to Rules of Professional Conduct

From: Mike Catalano <Mike.Catalano@tncourts.gov>

To: Mike Catalano <Mike.Catalano@tncourts.gov>

Subject: E-Mail Notification -TBA Proposed Amendments to Rules of Professional Conduct

Date: Tue, Jul 7, 20094:19 pm

As the Clerk of the Appellate Courts, I am notifying you that on May 13,2009,
the Tennessee Bar Association ("TBA") filed a petition asking Supreme Court
to adopt amended Tennessee Rules of Professional Conduct, the ethics rules
applicable to Tennessee lawyers. In light of the important public policy issues
raised by the petition, the Supreme Court entered an order on June 22, 2009
soliciting written comments regarding the TBA's proposed amendments from judges,
lawyers, bar associations, members of the public, and any other interested
parties. The deadline for submitting written comments is Wednesday, December 16,
2009. Written comments should be addressed to:

Mike Catalano, Clerk
Tennessee Appellate Courts
100 Supreme Court Building
401 7th Avenue North
Nashville, TN 37219-1407
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